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[bookmark: _GoBack]At Burhill Children's Centre our aims are concerned with meeting the needs of children, parents, carers, professionals and others who have a stake in the Children's Centre.  We believe that feedback is an important ingredient in self-evaluation and raising standards. Parent, carers or professionals who have concerns or complaints should feel that they can be voiced and will be considered seriously.

There is a difference between a concern and a complaint; if a concern is not resolved it may become a complaint. A complaint is likely to arise when there are issues of physical or emotional well-being and security, or when the Children's Centre’s stated aims are being ignored. 

A breach of the law will always constitute a complaint.

We will seek to resolve complaints by informal means where possible, investigations will be full, fair and swift. People will be kept informed of progress and the decisions reached, every effort will be made to respect confidentiality. 

We actively seek feedback from parents, carers and professionals formally and informally in order to minimise complaints and maximise accountability.

All complaints are dealt with in the first instance by the Children's Centre Manager or the Headteacher, who will document the complaint and consult directly with those concerned. The complainant will receive a written explanation of the action taken within ten working days of the complaint.

If the complainant is not satisfied with the action taken by the Headteacher the Chair of Governors will hear the complaint. If the complaint is against the Headteacher the complainant may wish to contact the Chair of Governors first. 

If the complainant is not satisfied with the decision of the chair of governors then a formal complaint may be made to the governing body through the clerk to the governors. Within 15 days of receiving the complaint the Complaints Committee will meet to consider it. The complainant will be given seven working days notice of the meeting and may take a friend or other person to provide support at the meeting.  Within seven days of that meeting the complainant will be informed of the decision and the reasons for it and any action to be taken by the school. The decision of the complaints committee is final.

Where a complaint is about the Governing Body, this can be referred to the LEA.  If that fails to produce a satisfactory response it can be referred to the Secretary of State. If the complaint is upheld and the Governing Body fails to follow the directions of the Secretary of State the judgement may be legally enforced.
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